

# Rabbi's Message

The 2016 Presidential election is long over, but the ramifications are not. Many consider this campaign to be one of the most brutal and divisive in recent memory. During the campaign, strains of racism, misogyny, anti-semitism, Islamaphobia, and more were exposed and even heightened. And while we may believe that "the arc of the moral universe is long, but it bends toward justice" as Martin Luther King, Jr. said, the arc is not necessarily smooth or always moving forward. There are bumps and setbacks. Achievements gained can be lost. While we may want to believe that once a battle is won. it is won forever, we must realize it is not. Eliminating mistrust, hatred, racism, and more is an ongoing process. Our work is not done.

While there will be many debates about this election, how a newcomer to politics bested a field of 16 seasoned Republican candidates and toppled the Democratic

# JANUARY/ FEBRUARY 2017

nominee who was thought to be a shooin, I ask what do we do now? Now that fractures in our society have been exposed and hate speech appears to be on the rise, what do we do now? It strikes me that simply blaming the election process or even one campaign is not a plan for success. There is work to be done and it's all hands on deck.

To be clear, I am not talking Republican or Democrat. I am talking about the values that underpin our democracy. Reasonable people may disagree about economic policies or the best way to protect our nation. But our nation has stood for something to its citizens and to those around the world. There is a vision of a more perfect union in which all citizens can live their lives free from fear or discrimination.

I am not naive. I know that there have been problems and that our nation has not lived up to its ideals. I know that there are some in our nation who do not believe that all people should be treated fairly or be fully included. I know that there are those who spew words of hatred and prejudice. And while we may have hoped that those who harbor prejudice were disappearing, we are faced with the reality that now many seem invigorated. They believe that they can spew their hatred without consequence. It is incumbent on us to prove them wrong.

Now is not the time to turn a blind eye to prejudice nor throw up our hands in frustration. Though I do understand being frustrated, and I realize that people are tired of confronting problems once thought solved. But the responsibility to build a healthy society does not rest upon others, it rests upon us. There is no single solution to such a complex problem. No one size fits all. Thus, each of us needs to decide for ourselves how we will be involved. How will we make a difference in the arenas that we function in? What organizations will we support? What will we demand of our elected officials? What will we demand of ourselves? As a congregation we have a responsibility too, in the way we educate our students, in the programs we get involved in, and the community that we create here at Beth Adam. And while there is work to be done there is still time to celebrate and laugh together as a congregation.

While social media and modern technology provide an effective platform for people to spew hatred and false accusations, thus making the work to combat prejudice more difficult, it is not insurmountable. King was not wrong when he said "the arc of the moral universe is long, but it bends toward justice." He was not sure how long this would take, nor am I. Together, supporting one another, leaning upon one another when we are weary, we can make a difference.

At Beth Adam we believe that the core to our theological philosophy is that external forces do not solve the problems of our world. If we truly believe this we must act. We must work to create a better nation for those here today and for those who will live here in years to come.

# SAVE THE WEEKEND Saturday and Sunday, April 1 and 2

# Beth Adam's 36 Anniversary Celebration featuring Rabbi-Comedian Bob Alper

Saturday evening, Bob Alper will perform his fast-paced stand-up act after a cocktail hour and silent auction; dessert reception will follow. Festivities begin at 8:00 PM.

Sunday morning at 9:45 AM, Rabbi Alper will present "The Spirituality of Laughter"

#### Shabbat Services

Friday, January 13 8:00 PM - Kiddush 8:15 PM - Shabbat Service

Join Rabbi Barr as he leads services and our Annual Premonitions and Predictions. We will review our predictions from last year (hint - we didn't do very well) and make guesses about the year to come. This is always a fun and entertaining evening that necessitates group participation.

Friday, February 10
8:00 PM - Kiddush
8:15 PM - Shabbat Service
Join Rabbi Barr as he leads services and a discussion on Thomas L. Friedman's Thank You for Being Late.

#### Live Streaming

Remember Shabbat Services are only a "click" away. Join Rabbi Barr and others from around the world for streaming Shabbat services at www. OurJewishCommunity.org. The services stream live at 6:00 PM EST on Friday, or recorded any time thereafter, and are archived for viewing at your convenience. Rabbi Barr leads the services with a variety of different individuals. The online services are informative and engaging.

# From The Office

#### OFFICE CLOSED

Please be aware that the office will be closed on the following dates:

Monday, January 2 Monday, February 20

# Important Dates

Sunday, January 8 - Adult Ed. with Sequoia Powers-Griffin; Religious School resumes.

Wednesday, January 11 - Downsizing Workshop with Rabbi Robert Barr.

Friday, January 13 - Shabbat Service,
Annual Premonitions and Predictions.

Sunday, January 15 - Adult Ed. with Sequoia Powers-Griffin; Over-the-Rhine Soup Kitchen.

Sunday, January 22 - Adult Ed. with Elliot Vaisrub Glassenberg.

Tuesday, January 31 - Women, Wine, and What???

Sundays, February 5 and 12 - Adult Ed. with Yvonne Cooper.

Friday, February 24 - Kid Friendly Pot Luck Shabbat Dinner.

Sunday, February 26 - Adult Ed. with Rabbi Robert Barr.

Monday, February 27 - Encore! Linton.

Sunday, March 5 - Family Ed., grades K - 3; Day of Service, grades 4 & 5.

Saturday, March 11 - Bat Mitzvah of Rebecca Sleyo.

Sunday, March 12 - Purim Service and Carnival.

#### News & Events

# IT'S NOT TOO LATE TO SUPPORT THE ANNUAL CONTRIBUTION CAMPAIGN!

There's still time to help to reach our goal! The Annual Contribution Campaign is a vital part of Beth Adam's financial health and your help is needed. Please consider making your pledge at this important time. Contributions can be by check, credit card, or appreciated stock. You can pledge now and have until June 30, 2017 to fulfill your pledge. Please call the office to make your pledge (513) 985-0400 or contact this year's Campaign Chair, Mark Davis at (513) 985-0400 for guestions. As always, thank you for your continued support. Your generosity allows Beth Adam to be accessible to all.

#### DOWNSIZING IS SO HARD TO DO!

The new year has begun! It's time to get organized!

To help you get organized and downsize, Rabbi Robert Barr is giving a downsizing workshop. Based upon his experience of downsizing, he will explore this complex and emotional task while providing specific techniques as to how to overcome the challenges.

The workshop will be on **Wednesday**, **January 11** at 7:30 PM and will end by 8:45 PM. RSVP to Programming@BethAdam.org by **January 10**.

#### YOGA WITH ROBERTA

Yoga classes will continue at Beth Adam through mid-March!
Join Executive Director, Roberta Veleta, as she leads yoga classes for adults on Thursday evenings January 12 through March 16, 6:30 to 7:30 PM.

Don't miss the class on **February 9!**This will be a Partner Class with basic poses to do with a friend. These gentle partnered poses can build connection in your relationships with friends or family and increase your yoga confidence.
Come on your own or bring a partner for some fun!

Roberta is an RYT 200 certified yoga instructor. Each class will focus on basic yoga postures, alignment, and breathing. Bring your yoga mat and blocks if you have them. Wear comfortable clothing that allows for movement. Contact Roberta at Execdirector@BethAdam.org or (513)985-0400 if you have any questions. Please RSVP to Programming@BethAdam.org.

# WOMEN, WINE AND WHAT???? Renee Gottliebson & Melissa Weiss

The ladies will gather again on **Tuesday**, **January 31**, **at 7:30 PM** for an adult woman-to-woman discussion about sex and relationships with Richelle Frabotta, MSEd.

If you missed the November gathering this is a follow up but it is not necessary to have attended the prior gathering.

The program will be about 90 minutes of fun as we learn and laugh our way through the evening. Wine and appetizers will be served.

As the Director of Education Services at the Southern Ohio Sexuality Education & Consultation Services, Richelle has extensive experience in reality-based sexuality education.

Please help us plan with your RSVP to Programming@BethAdam.org or (513) 985-0400 by **Monday**, **January 23**.

# KID FRIENDLY POT LUCK SHABBAT DINNER Friday, February 24, 6:30 PM

Join us for a fun and relaxing kid friendly potluck shabbat dinner! Beth Adam will provide pizza as the main course. Families attending will provide appetizers, side dishes, salads, and desserts.

A naturalist from The Hamilton County Parks will join us at 7:00 to show and teach us about animals native to our area. Contact Lisa Forschner with any questions, (513) 985-0400.

Please bring a dish as shown below, according to the first letter of your family name:

A-E -- salad for 6-8 people

F-J -- appetizers for 15 people

K-P -- dessert for 15 people

R-Z -- side dish for 12 people

To help us plan accordingly, please RSVP to Programming@BethAdam.org by Tuesday, February. 21.

#### **ENCORE! LINTON**

Monday, February 27, 7:30 PM
Grammy Award-Winning, Kelley
O'Connor and Cincinnati Symphony
Orchestra Music Director, Louis Langree
perform a program inspired by the CSO's
Brahms Fest and *Pelleas* Trilogy. For
tickets call (513) 381-6868.

# Community Connection

On December I, Rabbi Barr was one of three guest panelists on WVXU's callin show, Cincinnati Edition. The title of the discussion was "Celebrating The Holidays Among Interfaith, Blended, and Nontraditional Families." The conversation explored a variety of topics including expectations about the holidays, interfaith families, grieving and more. The audio can be found at WVXU.org, select Cincinnati Edition and scroll to find the title or by date, December I.

Rabbi Barr continues teaching ethics to business students at Miami University.

Rabbi Barr will be participating in the Martin Luther King, Jr. Day Vesper Service at Zion Baptist Church, 630 Glenwood Ave. in Avondale. He has represented Beth Adam and the Cincinnati Jewish community at this annual event for many years. In addition to Rabbi Barr, Rev. Damon Lynch Jr. will be speaking. Rabbi Barr encourages Beth Adam members to attend this special service which will be held on Sunday, January 15 & 5:00 PM.

# Adult Education

# Sundays, January 8 and 15, 9:30 AM Sequoia Powers-Griffin

"Lesbians in Recent American History"

Sequoia Powers-Griffin is a Cincinnati lesbian who was active in the second wave of feminism in the 1970s and 1980s. In this two-part presentation, she explores a century of lesbian experience in the United States from the early 20th century right up to the 2015 U.S. Supreme Court ruling that the Constitution guarantees same gender couples the right to marry. What happened to transform a totally taboo lifestyle into a Supreme Court accepted marriage choice? This series explores answers to the question beginning with (Part I, January 8) actual life stories of lesbians from the first half of the twentieth century up to (Part 2, January 15) the presenter's own story and participation in historical events.

# Sunday, January 22, 9:30 AM Elliot Vaisrub Glassenberg

"The Israeli Secular Jewish Renaissance: What Can We Learn from It?"

Elliot is the Director of International Communication at BINA also known as the secular yeshiva. He will be joining us via Skype from Israel. Elliot is an excellent educator who led us through a series of texts to help us explore the nature of secular Judaism last Spring when he was in Cincinnati.

This is a first for our congregation -

having someone located in Israel teach on a Sunday morning - so please join us. While many people around the world have joined in on the Beth Adam worship experience via the internet - this will be a new venture for our adult eduction.

# Sundays, February 5 and 12, 9:30 AM Yvonne Cooper

Create Your Own Judaic (Seder Plate) - a very special two-part series.

Over the course of two Sunday mornings adults and teens will have the chance to express their creative and artistic side. This is a wonderful opportunity for adults and teens to create a piece of Judaica that is an expression of their vision.

At the first session on **February 5**, Yvonne and Rabbi Barr will spend the first hour talking about Passover, the symbols, and the meaning of the holiday. The second hour will be devoted to everyone making their plate from wet clay; this will include designing, stamping, and perhaps texturing the plate.

The second session on **February 12** will be when people will "paint" their seder plates which had been fired.

For those who may think that they lack the skills, talent, or vision to create something - no worries. This is a stress free occasion to explore and learn. Each of us has the ability to create and be inspired.

# Sunday, February 26, 9:30 AM Rabbi Robert Barr

Reimagining Religious Education

Given the rapid changes the world is experiencing, how do we ensure our Religious School is up to the challenge? Join Rabbi Barr as he leads a conversation about how rapid change demands that we reimagine what we must teach our students. This isn't only about Beth Adam's Religious School - it is about us thinking about the future.

#### Let's Celebrate

# Beth Adam 36<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Rebecca Luzadis

Be sure to mark your calendars for **Saturday April 1, 2017 at 8:00 PM** to celebrate this significant milestone with two events at Beth Adam with Rabbi Bob Alper.

Rabbi Alper boasts a unique dual career. As an ordained rabbi with a doctorate from Princeton Theological Seminary, he served congregations for fourteen years. For twenty-seven years he has had a parallel career as a standup comic offering humor in an intelligent and sophisticated way.

Saturday evening will begin with a cocktail hour reception and a silent auction full of fabulous items up for bid. You will then enjoy the comedy of Rabbi Bob Alper followed by an array of scrumptious desserts.

This evening of comedy is free to members/\$18 per guest.

But wait, there's more! On **Sunday**, **April 2**, **at 9:45 AM** Rabbi Bob Alper will join us again. As part of our Guest Speaker Series, he will present "The Spirituality of Laughter", which explores how Judaism values the spiritual, psychological, and physiological benefits of laughter. This event is free and open to the public thanks to a generous grant from The Jewish Foundation of Cincinnati.

Community Partner: The American Jewish Archives on the campus of HUC-JIR.

There are many ways you can help make this celebration extra special. Attend and bring friends to one or both of the events, adding to the community experience. If you know of a business owner who would like to purchase ad space in our 36<sup>th</sup> anniversary program, or if you or anyone else you know may be interested in donating to the silent auction, please contact Tim Coyle at your earliest opportunity at (513) 985-0400. If you can help with preparations for one or both events, please contact Rebecca Luzadis at (513) 985-0400.

The team has been working to make this significant anniversary a special time to remember. Please join us in the celebration!

# Community Involvement

#### Roberta Veleta

At Beth Adam we value community engagement and social justice that is responsive to the ever-changing world. We are committed to Tzedakah\* and the Jewish tradition of social action. A remarkable number of our members take active roles in our social action projects.

Several times a year, members of Beth Adam prepare a lunch and staff a soup kitchen. Also, we collect food for the Loveland Inter Faith Effort (L.I.F.E.) — a local food pantry that depends on our contributions to provide services to local families in need. This effort is led by our Teens during the High Holidays. In December Beth Adam members donated over 225 pairs of new socks in all sizes for Loveland families in need.

Throughout the year our Religious School students donate money for and learn about many charities as a way of learning Tzedakah. They also volunteer their time with community organizations. Twice a year, our older Sunday school students serve lunch and lead a craft project at the Episcopal Church of Our Saviour in Mt. Auburn, providing a much needed meal and community.

Hillel says, "If I am not for myself, who will be for me? But if I am only for myself, who am I?" During Hanukkah this year families made commitments to themselves of ways they can "light the

world" in the New Year. Do your New Year plans include Tzedakah or giving of your time to community?

There are many ways to be involved in your community. One way is here at Beth Adam. We need volunteers for one-time tasks or projects and for on-going roles throughout the year. There are opportunities open to teach in the religious school next year and committee work openings.

Send Roberta Veleta an email at ExecDirector@BethAdam.org or call the office and let her know your interest and time available. It may not be easily recognizable but your volunteer time and efforts here bring an important element to this community - you.

\*Tzedakah is a Hebrew word that is difficult to translate accurately. More than just acts of charity, Tzedakah suggests that it is everyone's responsibility to aid those who are in need.



#### Social Action

#### SOUP KITCHEN

As part of a city-wide effort involving Cincinnati Jewish congregations, Beth Adam is again providing a hot meal to the homeless on six occasions in 2017. Many Beth Adam members have taken part in this long-standing effort (30 year anniversary this year) by donating food or money, and preparing or serving the food. The next Over-the-Rhine soup kitchen is on **Sunday, January 15**. We can always use more help. To learn more about the soup kitchen and how to participate, contact Charles Margolis, (513) 985-0400.

#### **iPOD SHUFFLES NEEDED**

Beth Adam is collecting i-Pod shuffles (new or used\*) for residents with memory problems at Cedar Village Care and Community. The residents are helped by having personalized playlists made for them. iTunes gift cards are also needed for creating the music lists. (\*Gently used and in working condition, include cables and earbuds, and the program cleans shuffles, wipes out the memory and loads new playlists.) Drop off donations while Beth Adam is open for religious school, adult education, or during business hours.

# Religious School

by Iah Pillsbury

Are you interested in getting more involved in the Religious School? Do you have ideas about how Beth Adam could re-imagine Religious School and make it even more fabulous than it already is? Are there things you don't like, but don't know how to fix? Have you ever thought about teaching in the Religious School, even for a moment? Are there things you would like your children to be learning that they aren't? Or things you wish you had learned or explored as a child, that we should be aware of? If you answered "Yes" to ANY of the above questions, please join us Sunday, February 26 from 11:30-12:30 for lunch and discussion about the Religious School in the years to come. Teens, if you have insights you would like to share with us about the Religious School, we would LOVE to have you join us for this meeting as well.

#### **BETH ADAM TEENS:**

We have exciting opportunities coming up for Beth Adam Teens. Join us **Sunday, January 8**, for a movie and food with the Chaverim. They will be leading a discussion about immigration to Israel as well as teaching how to cook (and of course eating!) some Sephardic and Ashkenazi treats.

Sunday, February 5, Join Yvonne Cooper as she leads teens and adults in a wet clay activity, where everyone will get to make their own seder plate! Then the following week, Sunday, **February 12**, Yvonne will bring the seder plates back and everyone will get a chance to paint and decorate them.

#### **TA PROGRAM**

A huge thank you goes out to Aiden Callahan, Parker Hutchinson, and Maddy Weiss, our Teacher Assistants for the fall semester.

If you are interested in getting involved in the religious school as a teacher assistant for the Spring Semester, email internabethadam.org and we'll make it happen!!

# Important Dates for January/February:

January 8: Teens with the Chaverim

January 15: Music with Sara

**February 5**: Teens making seder plates with adults and Yvonne Cooper

February 12: Teens finish Seder plates

with Yvonne Cooper

February 26: Religious School Meeting

and Skype call with Israel

# Membership Matters

We would like to acknowledge the lifecycle events (births, weddings, and deaths) of members and their children. Please contact the office if your family has an event to include in the next newsletter.

Beth Adam extends sympathy to:

The family of Marvin Kramer on his passing.

Beth Adam extends congratulations to:

Alan Brown on the birth of his granddaughter, Frankie Rae.

# PAGE 10

# Donations & Tributes

Congregation Beth Adam gratefully acknowledges the following contributions:

#### General Fund

Donations help to offset the costs of operating the Congregation and supplement funds for members unable to meet their financial commitment.

From: Fred and Karina Rothzeid

To: Jacqueline Goldman

In memory of her brother,

Jerry Meyer

From: Fred and Karina Rothzeid
To: Ellen Bailey and Mark Wise

In celebration of your marriage

From: Frederick Skurow

From: Dianne Cummins

From: Benson and Susan Barr

To: Judy Ribak

In memory of William J. Dirr, Jr.

From: Merle Coyle

Jay and Nancy Garfinkel

Rochelle Baum

David and Rennie Greenfield

Lisa and Richard Kagan

To: Soup Kitchen

From: Stewart Bonem

From: Iulia St. Pierre

From: Paul Korn and Marcie Strasser

To: Alan Brown

In honor of the birth of his granddaughter, Frankie Rae

From: Sue Meis

To: Mrs. John Heldman

In memory of her husband

From: Marc Stout

In memory of Irwin Stout

From: Elaine and Harold Brown

From: Ada and Herbert Feldman

To: Judy Ribak

In memory of Bill Dirr

To: Terri Barr

In honor of her singing Kol Nidre

From: Lois Buncher

To: Mary Dee and Robert Novak

Best wishes for speedy recovery

to Robert

To: Angie and Jeff Dowling

Best wishes for speedy recovery

### Rabbi's Discretionary Fund

This fund is used by the rabbi to further the goals and mission of Congregation Beth Adam.

From: Glenn and Nancy Goldstein

In appreciation of Rabbi Barr performing wedding ceremony

for Will Leever and Alana

Goldstein

From: Heather and Ronald Sacher

# OurJewishCommunity.org

Donations support our online community: a spiritual home, a meaningful voice, and a resource for people worldwide seeking a contemporary Jewish identity and experience through new media and technology.

From: Fridrikh Turchin

From: Rebecca Ward

In memory of loving

grandmother, Maria DiPasquale

Wojtezuk

From: Marc Kutzin

From: Lynn Wagner

In honor of Rabbi Barr

From: Stephen Sheiman

In memory of Joanne Sheiman

and Jenny Sheiman

From: Robin Shanker

From: David Mandell

From: Linda and Steve Blane

From: Cynthia Simon

From: Sonia Kraft

From: Sandra Levy

From: Karen Leeman

In memory of George Leeman, Barb, Pat, and Michelle Mayr From: Rosland Kaplan

From: Min Finkel

From: Bev Nacheman

From: Alan Schiff and Judy Stavisky

From: Linda Callahan

To: Kip Hatcher

In memory of Bruce Hatcher

From: Karin Goldberg

From: John Levine

From: Ya'akov Litman

From: Allen A. Cooperstein

From: Jeff Hirsh

In appreciation of High Holiday

Services

From: Randi Simon-Serey

From: Paula Nolin

From: Francis Erdman

From: Joyce Zeitz

In celebration of Jill McBride

From: Beth Silver

From: Stephen Shechtman

From: Marcia Simon

From: Lynn Wagner

In memory of Sam Stoller

# January Life Cycles

If one of your lifecycle dates has been omitted, please contact the Congregational Office at 985-0400. We apologize for any mistakes.

#### **IANUARY ANNIVERSARIES**

- ı BJ and Jack Carter
- 3 Marilyn and Marvin Dainoff
- 10 Leanne and Sandy German
- 17 Liz and Tom Singer
- 26 Martin and Irene Levy
- 27 Jay and Mary Gilbert

#### **IANUARY BIRTHDAYS**

- I Alan AbesHannah PowersJonathan Steinberg
- 2 Arden Wander
- 3 Sophia Levinson
- 5 Benjamin Hammer
- 6 Cathy Crisenbery
- 8 Esther Pittinger Jodi Sleyo-Davidson
- 9 Nathan Hatcher Sarah Strouse
- 10 Barbara Heyn McMahan Ken Weiss Melissa Weiss
- II Sharon Marks
- 12 Ariana Payton Carl Solway
- 13 Debbie Snyder
- 15 Lauren Rogus
- 20 Brady Foy
- 23 Irwin Weinberg
- 25 Griffin Weinberg
- 27 Neil Krasovec

- 29 Katelyn Ellis Lisa Forschner
- 31 Richard Kagan

#### JANUARY YAHRZEITS

- Jack ButowUncle of Idelle Datlof
- Michael PritzBrother of Nancy Shayeson
- 2 Morry Goldberg Father of Julie Weiss
- 2 Rose Sacks Mother of Joel Sacks Grandmother of Charles Sacks Grandmother of David Sacks Grandmother of Martha Sacks
- 3 Harry Sands Uncle of Josh Sands
- 4 Sol E. Swan
  Father of Rennie Greenfield
- 5 Sylvia Friedman Rothman Mother of Natalie Stout Mother of Marilyn Wander
- 6 Cheryl Wallace Wife of Steve Hayes Mother of Sylvie Hayes-Wallace
- 7 Estelle Evelyn Wolfson Aunt of Myfanwy Smith
- 9 Ricky Rozen Brother of Alycia Rozen
- Volennis TylerUncle of Yvonne Cooper
- 13 Joseph Schumacher Father of Howard Schumacher
- 13 Judith Paige Hoffmann Sister of Claudia Hoffmann
- 13 Lottie Stoller Mother of Lynn Wagner
- 14 Conrad Bill Jordan Father of Marie Davis

- 15 Marion Edwards Mother of Charles Edwards
- 16 Mary W. Levin Wife of Peter Levin
- 17 George Miller Grandfather of Lisa Oeters
- 17 Joyce Heiman Wife of Paul Heiman Mother of Mark Heiman
- 21 Elaine S. Graff Mother of Donna Rothman
- 22 Lily Bernstein Mother of Rosie Lemkin
- 23 Daniel Osher Husband of Muriel Osher
- 24 Irene Miller Mother in-Law of Marcy Miller
- 27 Harold Markl Father-in-Law of Sheryl Cohen
- 28 Fred Graff Father of Donna Rothman
- 28 Jean Veser Mother of Mary Rinsky
- 30 Olymp Dainoff Father of Marvin Dainoff
- 31 Jenel Stewart Sister of Jill Schreiber
- 31 Ralph Rudman Father of Madelon Rudman Clark

# February Life Cycles

#### FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES

- 1 Robert Bloom and Alison Kamine
- 6 Pat and Rich Rosenberg
- 12 Alice Fegelman and Leo Munick
- 20 Michael and Nancy Shayeson

#### FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

- 2 Patty Bonem Melanie Klyop Peter Resnick
- 5 Idelle Datlof
- 6 Jack Sexton
- 7 Marci Taylor
- 9 Shelley Foy Jay Garfinkel Joshua Schwarz
- 11 Joshua Oeters
- 13 Barbara Bolton
- 14 Marcie Rosenston
- 15 Jacqueline Goldman
- 16 Mindy Hammer
- 17 Sandy German Ken Goode Kathy Sands
- 20 Mitchell Abes Isaac Cooper Samuel Lowenburg
- 21 Zell Schulman
- 23 Adrian Greenberg Sam Rodner
- 25 David Cooper
- 27 Sian Cotton
- 29 Steve Warkany

#### **FEBRUARY YAHRZEITS**

- I Eva HorwitzMother of Jim Horwitz
- Philip ButowUncle of Idelle Datlof
- 3 Jefferey Goldman Brother of Michael Goldman
- 4 Harry Smith
  Brother of Robert Smith
- 4 Robert Joslin
  Brother of Joyce Salinger

- 5 Alex Rothzeid Father of Fred Rothzeid Grandfather of Michelle Rothzeid Greenberg
- 5 Esther Sachs Grandmother of Carolyn Gilbert
- 6 Shirley Ann Pittinger Mother of Mike Pittinger
- 7 Mary Ellen Van de Merkt Mother of Pat Rosenberg
- 7 Pearl Swartz Mother of Geri Rothwell
- 9 Douglas Clark Brother of C. Scott Clark
- 10 Arthur Michaelson Father of Barbara Bolton
- 12 Magdalen Van Hart Mother-in-Law of Pam Van Hart
- 14 Emanuel Brenner Father of Steve Brenner
- 14 Morris Marcus Great Grandfather of Barbara Tobias
- 15 Lena S. GreensteinMother of Eleanor PaytonGrandmother of Julie Payton
- 15 Rissa Seitz Alex Mother of David Alex Mother of Rena Alex
- 16 Harry Abes Grandfather of Alan Abes
- 17 Caroline DrinnanDaughter of Myfanwy andRobert SmithSister of Jennifer Margolis
- 17 Isaac Nisenbaum Father of Lisa Kagan
- 21 Else Heiman Mother of Paul Heiman
- 21 Jack F. Goldman Grandfather of Gary Goldman

- 22 Sylvia Cummins

  Mother of James Cummins
- 23 Gertrude Brown
  Grandmother of Alan Brown
- 23 Robert Westheimer Father of Dick Westheimer Father of Sallie Westheimer
- 25 Myrna Hoffmann Mother of Claudia Hoffmann
- 26 Ben Schreiber Father of Steve Schreiber
- 26 Sanford Miller Father of Lisa Oeters
- 29 Ester Schendzer Mother of Amy Gerowitz
- 29 Rabenu Hanoch Hassoun Father of Claire Parrish

### Beth Adam Tributes

Beth Adam Tributes are a lovely way of expressing your sorrow, joy, best wishes, or congratulations to friends or relatives. The suggested minimum contribution is \$5 per tribute. We will mail your friend or relative a notice of the tribute and print it in the next newsletter (unless requested otherwise). To send a tribute, call the office (513) 985-0400.



# 10001 LOVELAND-MADEIRA ROAD LOVELAND, OH 45140

PHONE (513) 985-0400 FAX (513) 686-2672 WEB www.BethAdam.org

www.OurJewishCommunity.org

TOLL FREE 866-918-ADAM[2326]

#### Rabbi Robert B. Barr

Rabbi@BethAdam.org (513) 985-0400

# Iah Pillsbury

Intern@BethAdam.org

#### Roberta Veleta

Executive Director
ExecDirector@BethAdam.org
(513) 985-0400

#### Katie Karmel

Office Manager
OfficeMngr@BethAdam.org
(513) 985-0400

**Sam Cooper**, President (513) 289-2999

**Renee Gottliebson,** Vice President (513) 489-8773

Joy Weinberg, Treasurer (513) 226-5575

**Melissa Weiss**, Board Secretary (513) 469-2727

January/February 2017 Volume 37 Number 5

paper

This newsletter is printed on recycled